
 
 
 

9 January 2018 

 

 

Dear HKUAA Members and Friends, 

  

Wishing all of you a fruitful, joyful and healthy 2018!  

  

Further to my email dated 25 August 2017 regarding the HKUGA Primary School (PS) Extension 

Project, I am pleased to say that the Project is in good progress with highlights as follows:  

  

 The design architect was appointed in last January.  All building plans and drawings were 

approved by Building Department last October.  

 Main contract is being awarded to a qualified construction company.   

 Works will commence in April 2018 and the expected completion date will be November 

2019.   

  

We definitely need your kind support and help to solicit more donations for this project.  The deadline 

of Stars Scheme, a recognition system designed for different levels of donations, has been extended to 

30 June 2018. 

  

Wish to know more about the Extension Project and the Stars Scheme? Please browse the website of 

our Foundation at http://www.hkuga-ef.org.hk/eng/index.html. I sincerely hope that you would take 

advantage of the extended deadline to give your generous and continuous support to the Project  

 

For further enquiries, please contact the EF Secretariat at 2870 8815 or email us at 

info@hkuga-ef.org.hk. 

  

With warmest regards, 

  

  

  

Mabel M.B. Lee 

Chairman 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
25 August, 2017 
 
 
Dear HKUAA Members and Friends, 
 
With the kind consent of your Presidents, and on behalf of the HKUGA Education Foundation 
(“EF”), I am writing to you regarding a project to build an extension to the school premises of 
the HKUGA Primary School (“PS”). 
 
The PS was set up in 2002 by EF under the direct-subsidy scheme to provide quality 
education for our young generation. It forms a 12-year through-train school system with the 
HKUGA College (established in 2006, also by EF). During these 15 years, the PS has become 
a learning community with joy and proves to be very popular among parents. It is also 
well-recognized within the education profession and its teachers have received awards for 
teaching excellence in both 2014-15 and 2015-16. Its students have won numerous prizes and 
awards in academic, sports, art and other inter-school activities and competitions. In 2015, the 
two top ranking students of HKUGA College (with 5** in all 7 subjects in the Hong Kong 
Diploma of Secondary Education Examination) came from the PS. This year 5,773 
applications were received for admission to our 120 seats in Primary 1! 
 
However, the school facilities are now insufficient to meet the future learning and teaching 
needs of the school. There is therefore a plan to build a new wing of about 10,000 sq. ft. as an 
extension to the existing school premises to provide additional space for whole-person 
development and experiential learning of the students. The design plan has been approved by 
the Building Department, tender called and contract will soon be awarded to the builder to 
commence work before the end of the year. 
 
As the project cost will be around HK$55 million (“m”) and with $20m funded by the 
school's reserve, there is a need to raise about $35m. This letter is to seek your kind support 
for this project. There is a recognition system designed for different levels of donations, as 
highlighted on the appeal form which is attached together with an explanation letter for your 
kind reference. As you will appreciate it, this is truly a very meaningful project, essential to 
better the learning and teaching in the school and will be benefiting many more generations of 
our students. I sincerely hope that you would give your generous support to the Project. 
 
Further, our PS Extension Project Team will be happy, if necessary, to provide elaboration or 
further details of the Project to potential donors in person. Just let us know and we will make 
the necessary arrangements.  
 
If you need further information, please contact the EF Secretariat at 2870 8815 or email us at 
info@hkuga-ef.org.hk. 
 
Best regards,  
 
Mabel M.B. Lee  
Chairman  

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 

港大同學會小學擴建新教學樓 
 

擴建校舍，延續夢想 

2000 年，一群敢於造夢，樂於承擔的香港大學校友，為了向年輕一代提供優質教育，成立了「香港大學

畢業同學會教育基金」（教育基金），並在 2002 年創辦全日制直資男女小學  ‐‐  「港大同學會小學」（本

校），其後與在 2006 年開辦的「港大同學會書院」連成「一條龍」的十二年一貫優質教育。 

 

本校創辦 15 年來實踐辦學理念，提供全人和優質教育，讓學校成為一個愉快學習的社群，每位同學都

成為愉快的、能飛躍的星星，深受家長歡迎及業界肯定。學校教師在 2014‐16 年連續兩年獲得行政長官

卓越教學獎的獎項。而學生積極參與各類學術、演藝、運動等活動和校外比賽，屢獲佳績。2015 年，在

香港中學文憑考試中取得 5 星級狀元成績的兩名「港大同學會書院」同學，均來自本校。2017 年，本校

小一學額為 120，申請入學人數為 5,773。 

 

建設新翼教學大樓：拓展新的教學設施、創建新的教學模式 

本校設施現時已不能滿足新的教學需要及創建的新教學模式，因此預備擴建一間樓高四層的新翼大樓，

總面積約 10,000 平方呎，提供更多元化及體驗學習的空間，包括： 

 一個面積更大的圖書館  ‐‐  約 1,800 平方呎，較現時增大 50%，以推廣閱讀，培養學生自學； 

 一個多功能的禮堂  ‐‐  設有 130 個座位及小舞台，作為全級性體驗活動及綜合藝術學習，以及為學

生、老師、家長和教育界同行提供分享和展示潛能的場地； 

 STEM  夢工場  ‐‐  推行科學、科技、數學和工程教育，以便學生動手創造、設計和實踐； 

 天台花園及農圃  –  讓學生親手栽培瓜菜水果，培育永續生活及熱愛環保的意識。 

 

「愉快星星」捐款計劃 

本着一貫以四大基石 ‐‐「愛心與專業的結合，東西方文化的結合，學校與家庭的結合，學校與社會的結

合」的辦學宗旨，教育基金提出「愉快星星」的籌款計劃，邀請更多港大校友，家長及各持份者積極參

與，支持本校建設新翼大樓。「愉快星星」的捐款計劃的詳情如下： 

 捐款者可贊助一顆星星，最低捐款額為港幣 15,000 元或以上； 

 星星捐款類別包括：鑽石星榮譽(HK$1,000,000 或以上)、白金星榮譽(HK$500,000)、金星榮譽

(HK$200,000)、至尊星榮譽(HK$100,000)、銀星榮譽(HK$45,000)及銅星榮譽(HK$15,000)； 

 按照贊助星星的總数, 建構一幅美麗的星星圖畫， 為愉快學習的校園添加活力。 

 星星的具體尺寸，畫面分佈及牆壁位置均以建築師最後設計為準，並須獲本校校董會核准。具體資

料將會適時公布； 

 為鳴謝熱心捐款人士，在新翼大樓設置的牆壁上表列捐款人選用名稱。 

 捐款計劃將延至 2018 年 6 月 30 日為止。 

 

新翼設計圖及捐款方法（見附件） 

香港大學畢業同學會教育基金 

港大同學會小學校董會 

2018 年 1 月 

  



 
 
 
 
 

HKUGA Primary School New Extension Building 
 

Build bricks to extend our dream  

HKUGA Primary School (“the School”) was set up in 2002 by HKUGA Education Foundation (“the Education Foundation”) as a 

co-educational school under the direct-subsidy scheme to provide quality education for our young generation. It forms a 12-year 

through-train school system with HKUGA College established in 2006 by the Education Foundation. 

 

During its 15 years since opening, the School has become a learning community with joy and proves to be very popular among parents 

and is well-recognized within the education profession. Its teachers have received awards for teaching excellence in the two years from 

2014 to 2016 and its students have been awarded numerous prizes and awards in academic, sport, art and other inter-school activities 

and competitions. In 2015, the two top ranking students of HKUGA College in the Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education 

examination came from the School. In 2017, 5,773 applications were received for admission to our 120 seats in P1. 

 

New Learning Facilities, New Modes of Learning and Teaching 

The School’s facilities are now insufficient to meet our future learning and teaching needs. An extension building of about 10,000 sq. ft. 

is under plan to provide additional space for whole-person and experiential learning. This includes: 

 A bigger library – around 1,800 sq.ft., to encourage reading and independent learning; 

 A multi-function hall – about 130 seats and a small stage, for whole-form experiential learning and integrated art activities, and 

also for parent and education community use; 

 A STEM workshop – for science, technology, mathematics and engineering learning activities, and to facilitate our students to 

create, design and practice; 

 A roof-top garden – for students to do hands-on agricultural gardening activities so as to nurture their concepts of sustainability. 

 

The Stars Scheme - a fund raising scheme for the school new extension 

In line with the schools’ vision and better engagement with the HKU alumni, parents and all stakeholders, the Education Fund has 

proposed the following “Stars Scheme” fundraising programme to support the school extension building project as follows: 

 An individual donor (or a donor group) who donates HK$15,000 or more will sponsor a “Star”. 

 The Stars include Diamond Star Honour (HK$1,000,000 or higher), Platinum Star Honour (HK$500,000), Gold Star Honour 

(HK$200,000), Premium Star Honour (HK$100,000), Silver Star Honour (HK$45,000) and Bronze Star Honour (HK$15,000); 

 The total number of stars sponsored by the donors (or donor groups) will be inscribed on a wall at the extension building to 

signify "Happy Learning" in the campus. 

 The actual size, location and format of the Stars are subject to the final design of the architect, and also subject to the endorsement 

by the Incorporated Management Committee of the School. Details will be announced later; 

 To recognize the support of the donors, the donor names will be listed on the wall erected at the extension building and next to 

the list is a landscape picture of their sponsored “Stars”. 

 The closing date for the Stars Scheme will be extended to 30 June 2018.  

 

Design of the school extension building and donation form (please refer to the attachment) 

 

HKUGA Education Foundation 

The Incorporated Management Committee of HKUGA Primary School 

January 2018  



 

 

 

HKUGA Primary School New Extension Building 

港大同學會小學擴建新教學樓 



 

 
 


